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COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 








Committee Name: Community Use of Schools Advisory Committee









Date: March 9, 2017








Time: 8:00 a.m.

Present: Co-Chair Judy Gargaro (Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra), Lynn Manning (Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council), Heather Mitchell (Toronto Sports Council), Luz Maria Pardo (Light Your Life Corp), Dennis Keshinro (Belka Centre), Gerry Lang (Citizens for Life Long Learning), Susan Fletcher (Applegrove Community Complex)(by phone), Alan Hrabinski (Scarborough Basketball Association), Patrick Rutledge (Big League Book Club), Dave McNee (Quantum Sports & Learning-QSLA), Mohamed Hassan (Muqdishu Soccer Club)
TDSB: Trustee Co-Chair Chris Glover, Steve Shaw (System Facilities Officer), Shirley Adderley (Manager, Facility Issues & System Liaison), Kitty Leung (Facility Permitting Coordinator)  
Regrets:  Ugonma Ekeanyanwu (Manager Community Use of Schools), Sharma Queiser (Social Planning Toronto), Frank Stanschus (Little Kickers)
Guests: Sam Glazer (Alt-Congregation Beth Haminyan), Doug Blair (Alt-Toronto Sports Council)
Absent:  Trustee Ausma Malik, Trustee Avtar Minhas, 
Recorder: Tracy Vallant (Executive Assistant)
	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION/MOTION

	Call to Order/Welcome and Introductions/Approval of Quorum
	The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Judy Gargaro – 8:05 a.m.
	

	Approval of Agenda
	Motion carried.
	

	Approval of Minutes – February 14, 2017
	Minor revisions/edits will be reflected on the final Minutes.
Motion to accept minutes as revised. Carried.
	

	Conflict of Interest Declaration
	None
	

	Delegations
	Scarborough Titans Volleyball
Challenges with Permit Unit

Speaker:  Blair Mackintosh

Did not appear at CUSAC meeting to depute.
	Action:  Judy Gargaro will follow up to see if the organization wished to depute at the April meeting 

	Permit Unit Update

	Follow up on Double Gym question:  How many double gym slots are available for use?

Kitty Leung provided a handout showing how many double gyms are available between 6:00-10:00 p.m. Monday-Friday during the week of April 3, 2017; 184 schools have double gyms. Of which about 60 were not used on any given week night. 
There appears to be unused capacity in the system for weekday evening double gym bookings.
Permit Policy Review Discussion
Kitty Leung provided handouts indicating the recommendation that categories (I) and (II) be renamed (1A) and (1B); Kitty Leung will make appropriate edits as discussed and bring back a final document for review for the June CUSAC meeting.
The Policy P011 will be updated and brought back for review at June CUSAC meeting.

Kitty Leung highlighted 4 operational questions for the committee to provide input on. One of the four questions was resolved: doors will be open for a 15-minute window to allow permit users access to the school. It will be up to permit users to manage entries that occur outside of this time. Further discussion on the Operational Procedures is needed.

Does it make sense to permit in blocks 6:00-8:00 p.m.; 8:00-10:00 p.m.?
Deferred to April meeting
	Action:  Kitty Leung to revise document as discussed
Action: Lynn Manning requested that revisions be tracked

Action:  Kitty Leung to follow up with Con Ed to ensure that there is a public acknowledgement that it receives some of the CUS subsidy to support its programmes.

Action:  Kitty Leung to identify a risk Assessment Tool that can be used to determine if Police/security presence is required for permits.

Action:  Judy Gargaro will send out the Operational Procedures in a chart format for membership comments

	Outstanding Action Items


	Committee Letter re: Community Hubs and Disposition of “Surplus” Land
Heather Mitchell provided a handout with the letter addressed to the Minister of Education for information; if CUSAC members are interested as individuals being a signatory on the letter, please notify Heather Mitchell 

CUSAC Advocacy Subcommittee

No update
	Action:  Send your name to Heather Mitchell if you are interested in being a signatory; send name to heather@torontosportcouncil.ca  by 12:00 noon on March 10, 2017


	City’s New Comprehensive Zoning By-law
	Andrew Gowdy was unable to attend; defer to April Meeting
	Action:  Tracy Vallant to invite Andrew Gowdy or alternate to attend April meeting

	Trustee Report
	City of Toronto did pull back funding for 3 pools
City and TDSB are still in discussions over the agreements for 2017-2022 with Swim Toronto through TLC

Since 1977 the Province took over the City taxes and they have not budgeted for pool operation

Trustee Glover’s view is that we teach children because it makes them safer around water.  Teaching kids to swim saves lives.  And having swimming pools in schools makes sense because the students can use them during the day and the community can use them in the evening and on weekends.
The City budget proposals included a cut to funding of daycare centres that operate in schools.  The cut would have increased daycare costs for families by up to $300/month.  City Council voted against making these cuts – thank you; Trustee Jennifer Story led the charge and played a big role in having the City vote against making the cut.
Good news story – although Vaughan Road Academy is closing it will be turned into a Community Hub; Gerry Lang would like to know if rooms be made available for permit use at the Community Hub?

Handout – Fix Our Schools – Krista Wylie she is a parent in the High Park area; she has brought to the attention of the public that  Ontario schools have a $15 Billion backlog of repairs; if you have interest and would like to be involved please visit the website.
	Action: Trustee Glover will inquire about Permit use in the Community Hub 

	Other Business
	None
	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjournment by Lynn Manning, seconded by Heather Mitchell.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 10:32 a.m.
	Action:  Next meeting will be on April 6, 2017 at 8:00 a.m.
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